

ENVIRONMENT & CULTURE

Transportation Service Unit Brent House, 349-357 High Road Wemblev Middlesex HA9 6BZ

TEL 020 8937 5453 FAX 020 8937 5129

email ruben.beshirian@brent.gov.uk

WEB www.brent.gov.uk

YOUR CONTACT

Ruben Beshirian

Your Ref:

OUR REF: TP857-RB

DATE: 6th April 2010

Dear Resident/Trader/Occupier

Re: Chamberlayne Road Proposed Lay-by Near Kensal Rise Station

You may recall that the council recently undertook consultation into the above scheme. The scheme generated a significant amount of publicity and interest and responses were received from within and outside the original consultation area. Thank you for your response.

The responses were studied and they demonstrated that overall there was a high level of opposition to the scheme. Having carefully considered those responses and related issues a decision has been made not to progress the scheme.

Chamberlayne Road bus stop/lay-by scheme was envisaged to improve bus journey times & reliability as well as to improve the general environment within Station Terrace by reducing the dominance of buses there. Even though the bus stop/lay-by proposal will not be implemented there remains a need to address those issues

Consequently the council now will be working with partners and community representatives to develop other proposals which could improve bus journey times and reliability whilst improving the environment and maintaining the character of Kensal Rise.

Residents and businesses will be consulted on any proposals as soon as they are developed.

I thank you for taking part in this consultation by responding to questionnaires or by direct emails and correspondence.

Yours sincerely

Tim Jackson

Head of Transportation











